


2) Were the Guardians aware of the listed companies' involvement as manufacturers of weapons 
or weapons parts and systems? 

Yes. We monitor our portfolio on an ongoing basis for compliance with our exclusion categories and 
update our exclusion list six monthly based on information from a range of sources. 

3) Were the Guardians aware that Israel was using the listed companies' products in the war in 
Gaza? 

We have become aware of these allegations. 

4) What do the Guardians of the NZSF plan to do about the unethical investments in the listed 
companies? 

We do not agree with your suggestion that these investments contravene our ethical obligations and are 
satisfied that we are investing consistently with our mandate. 

We continue to monitor the situation in Palestine and Israel, along with the response of both the New 
Zealand Government and the international community. 

Under our Sustainable Investment Framework we are also currently undertaking a broader review of our 
approach to the armaments and defence sector. This work is not specific to the Israel/Palestinian conflict. 
Any changes as a result of this work will be communicated publicly if and when they occur. 

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests where 
we consider the request to be a material one. Our response to your request will be published shortly at 
https://www.nzsuperfund.nz/publications/disclosures/oia/, with your personal information removed. 

Yours sincerely 

Paula Steed 
Acting Chief Executive


